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T˨o live is to change and to 
be perfect is to have changed 
ĆæġÙĀ˩S˟aint John Henry 

Newman

It has been a busy week for staff and students as theycontinue towork 
together using technology.We havebeen very impressed withthe 

engagement andcommitmentof our students. Although werecogniseit is 
a very challenging time for parents who are jugglinghomelearning and 

working commitments as well.Thenewsletter has someuseful emails and 
signposts how to access support should youneed it.

We look forward to the students returning to school.A feeling expressed well 
in the poem inside by Rosin Jones, Yr7- Learning in Lockdown.

We pray for all families, staff and community, that they may they be safe and 
well.

MsO'Connor



Welfare and Support
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Free School Meals

The vouchers can be redeemed at several supermarkets and we have 
purchased them through the schoolvouchers.com 
website. Parents received an email with further details on how to 
access the vouchers.

We provided families where children would normally receive a free 
school meal with food parcels between 4th ς15th January.Following 
government guidelines, we have been able to distribute food vouchers 
of the value £15 per week, per student,starting from 18th January.

Parents should now have received the first 2 weeks of £15 vouchers 
covering the weeks beginning 18th and 25th January.We aim to 
distribute the remaining 2 weeks of vouchers at the end of next week.

If you think that your child might be entitled to receive a free school 
meal, but you are not currently in receipt of one, please contact us on 
welfare@cncs.schooland we will see what we can do to support you 
during this challenging period.

Are you in need of support?

Equally, if you are struggling financially and need help with resources 
please contact us on the same email, welfare@cncs.school.

Equipment support

We will be sending home some books and pens over the next week to 
those parents whose children would normally receive a free school meal 
to enable them to access work whilst at home.

mailto:welfare@cncs.school
mailto:welfare@cncs.school


Remote Learning helpdesk
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The Department for Education have launched a scheme to support students 
requiring extra mobile data. If your mobile phone data is provided by one of the 
following listed below, we may be able to access this provision:
Å EE
Å O2
Å Sky Mobile
Å SMARTY
Å Tesco Mobile
Å Three
Å Virgin Mobile
Å Vodafone

If you are interested in taking advantage of this scheme, please complete the 
questionnaireon the school website.
The school webpage> COVID 19 > Parent communication > EXTRA DATA FOR 
MOBILE DEVICES LETTER.
The letter will lead you to a survey

Further information regarding the scheme is available via the following link: 
https://get-help-with-tech.education.gov.uk/guide-to-collecting-mobile-
information

If for whatever reason you need further support with online 
learning at home or if you require support with accessing 

a device please email the following address:

teams@CNCS.school

We are here to help!

mailto:teams@CNCS.school


Remote Learning
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Remote Learning

We have now experienced three weeks of Remote Learning on Microsoft Teams. 
We are so impressed with your hard work and ability to adapt so quickly to this 
way of learning. Well done everyone!

Please remember that we have a team ready to support you if you are having any 
problems with Microsoft Teams. You can email teams@cncs.schoolwho will be 
available to help.

You can also find our Parent/Carerand Student Guides to Remote Education at 
Cardinal Newman on our website: 
https://www.cncs.school/covid-19/remote-learning

You can find step-by-step information outlining:
How to login
- Desktop, Laptops and Tablets
- Mobile Phones and Casting
- Games Consoles
Features
- Joining a Virtual Classroom
-¦ǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ψ/ƘŀǘΩ ŦǳƴŎǘƛƻƴ
- Returning Assessments

mailto:teams@cncs.school
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SAINT 
SPOTLIGHT

St Agnes of Rome 

Feast day: 21st January
Shewasmartyred at the ageof 13. Verylittle is
known about her life, most likely as it was so
short.
However, she dedicated her life to God, even
when shewas cruelly tortured and killed at the
hands of men who did not agree to her
dedicationto God.

Many of us at this age are on our first stepsto
faith. Some of us may be on our first steps
away from God. StAgnesis an exampleto usof
how it is possibleto show courageand have a
strongfaith in Goddespitebeingyoung.







Class ChartsLeague Table - JNN
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Congratulations to everyonewho has worked so hard at home.You have been enthusiastic, 
passionate and creative and have sent in some truly inspirational work. We are always 

impressedby the amount of creative detail so many of you put into your work at home .

This week's tables cover the period from Wednesday 13thJanuary toWednesday 20th January 
2021

The competition between Year 7 and Year 8 has been very close all the way through but Year8
have claimed top spot with a phenomenal6651points !!

Also, BRAVO !!!Jack Jeganathan , who worked hard and topped all individual pupil lists with 59
positive points.

Individual Student Recognition - Top 5

Year 11

Year 10

Tasha SKENDROVIC 10RDS 50

Nicole WARD 10RDS 48

Rutendo MUTELISO 10RDS 47

Konrad ZENO 10RDS 44

Harsimran NAGRA 11AMI 38

Gabriela ZAWADA 11LEN 36

Lauren HUMPHREYS 11BON 35

Brodie LOWE 11LEN 35

Angel PREGELY-SCOFFHAM 11LEN 35

Year 07 6298

Year 08 6651

Year 09 6259

Year 10 4766

Year 11 3950



Class Charts League Table
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Individual Student Recognition

Year 9

Year 8

Niamh COTTERILL 8SRD 53

Daniel AHEARN 8SRD 49

Faye TAYLOR 8NSI 49

Margarita SANCHEZ 8SRD 48

Jonathan SIQUEIRA 8HSE 47

Oliwia LUSZCZ 8NSI 46

Jack JEGANATHAN 9TEN 59

Liam DOWSE 9AMW 54

Arvens-Ralfs DIAMOND 9NWH 52

Antonia POLESZAK 9AMW 51

Mehetabel ASHRAF 9AMW 50



Class Charts League Table
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Individual Student Recognition

Year 7

Congratulations to all the students who 
have made it into the newsletterIf you 

aren't on it this week, set yourself a 
challenge to appear in the tables next 

week!

Mylee THOMAS 7NOE 53

Kanimoly PAKISWARAN 7CHT 46

Oliver DUGGAN 7ABK 45

Adin MARIANIXON 7NOE 45

Nishi NAKUM 7ABK 45



Library Information
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Please share 
Achievement points for all 

students that share a review 
with me!

Although the school library is closed there are still lots of  resources you can 

access remotely and completely free. I hope you will find this information 

useful. Please email me at school if  you have any questions or are 
experiencing any problems with access - charlotte.kennedy@cncs.school

Follow the library on Twitter @CNewmanLibrary

Holocaust Memorial Day - Wednesday 
27th January 2021

Tom Palmer marks WWII anniversary with a 
story close tohome. After the War: From 
Auschwitz to Ambleside explores thereal-life 
story of child refugees in the Lake District.

A deeply moving and powerfully told story of 
friendship, hope andbelonging, inspired by 
the incredible lives of the real 
Windermere.ƻȅǎΣ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƴƻǾŜƭ 
marks 75 years since the end of theSecond 
World War and the liberation of the Nazi 
concentrationcamps.

Visit: www.tompalmer.co.uk

I'm currently reading...Looking 
for JJ by AnneCassidy

When she was ten, Alice did 
something so wickedthat the 
whole world would hate her if 
they knew.Now she's sixteen, 
free at last, with a new 
identityand a new life. But 
branded as a killer, forced 
to live a lie, how long can she 
keep the past at bay?Winner of 
the BooktrustTeenage Prize.

Remember to make use of Sora during 
lockdown. Sora can be accessed either online or via 
the app, which is free to download.To access 
online, you can access via the library page on the 
school website or via the app:

Å Search for Sorain the App/Play Storeand 
download

Å Select Cardinal Newman Catholic Schooland 
click Sign In

Å If you are prompted to log in they should use 
their P number andnormal password

If you have any problems, please contact me:
charlotte.kennedy@cncs.school

Reading Reviews

Please share with me what you have been 
reading. Just send me an email with the title of the 

book and a short review.I really look forward to 
hearing from you - charlotte.kennedy@cncs.school

Achievement points will be awarded to all 
students that send me a review!

mailto:charlotte.kennedy@cncs.school
mailto:charlotte.kennedy@cncs.school


Year 7 ςMiss Keane
Student Newsletter
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Dear Year 7,
I hope that you are all safe and well.You have completed 
another week of remote learning and you are doing a brilliant 
job!
There has been lots of ASPIRE points awarded by your subject 
teachers to reflect your effort and engagement this week! 
Remember that if you are struggling with anything, you do not 
need to struggle alone.Please contact your tutor or myself if you 
need any help whatsoever.
Congratulations on all your hard work. Your engagement so far 
shows real determination and resilience and I am incredibly 
proud of all of you.
Keep it up!
Miss Keane

When we had the first lockdown, it was very different because we 
had links to websites and we had work set online and if you were a 
key worker you could go in. But this lockdown I have learnt how to 
use Microsoft teams, how to upload work, how to download 
PowerPoints and many other skills.
Aoibheen Walsh 7EBG

I want to say I find it much easier this time in lockdown regarding my 
schoolwork as having online lessons feels like we are actually still in 
class. Thank you for making it feel a bit normal.
KaddisonMilller 7ABK

Learning in Lockdown
But for now, we stay home, stay safe,
And virtually learn,
Awaiting the day, it is safe to return.
Covid-19 you are really mean,
Missing friends not going to school,
L ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ ŎƻƻƭΦ
Thank you to our teachers,
For all that you do,
Where would we be without Teams and you
Roisin Jones 7ECK



Year 7 ςMiss Keane
Student Newsletter
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We had a great response to our 'Monsters' Challenge 
here's just a few of them...

Anne Robinson Menara Arachchige Olivia Warner

Engagement Race

Top Tutor Groups

1st EBG

2nd SWN

3rd ABK

YEAR 7 STARS OF THE WEEK

ASR Peter Wilson ECK Roisin Jones

ABK Oliver Duggan EBG Anne Robinson

CHT William Harrison CML Aliyah Omogregbee

PRN Ashraf Shepherd NOE Unashe Ndoro

NMI Mahdy Hassan SWN Mason Druse

TOP ASPIRE POINTS SO FAR IN JANUARY

ASR Storm Sanders ECK Roisin Jones

ABK Brolin 
Okechukwu

EBG Jacob Ihoraho

CHT Kanimoly 
Pakiswaran

CML Ronan Whelan

PRN SheperdAshwraf NOE SandhunPathasmir

NMI Kurtis Doherty SWN Joseph McGorisk



Year 8 ςMiss Oakman
Student Newsletter

www.cncs.school

Dear Year 8,
Congratulations, on another fantastic week of remote 

learning. You have demonstrated resilience and 
determination, well done to you all. We are genuinely  

impressed with your dedication to your studies, allowing you 
to progress in challenging circumstances. Please ensure you 
are attendingall live lessons and meeting the deadlines set 
by your class teachers. This week's article focuses on : "How 

to have a positive mindset with remote learning" 
by Maille O'Toole :

How to have a positive mindset with remote learning

As we have now (tarted remote learning for the foreseeable future, it is crucial we stay 
positive. People are going to struggle with this sudden change so here are some ways to stay 
positive that we havebeen focusing on during pastoral session:
Talk to friends/teachers about work.
If you are struggling to complete a lesson or a particular task, ask the teacher or friend for 
help. There is no point worrying over work as it is just going to make you feel anxious about 
the rest of the work you must do that day when you can just ask for help. If you do not ask 
you will not receive, and people are always happy to help
Start a Diary.
Starting a diary will greatly help if you are too nervous to talk to anyone about how you feel. 
¢Ƙƛǎ ŘƛŀǊȅ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ ΨōǊŀƛƴ ŘǳƳǇΩ ŀƴŘ ǿǊƛǘŜ Řƻǿƴ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƳƛƴŘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ 
great thing to do in the morning as you can write down everything on your mind and let it go 
and start the day fresh.
Dedicate time for yourself.
Nowadays, we are so busy with school that we forget to give time to ourselves. This is 
important because we need to relax and focus on ourselves especially during lockdown. 
Ways you could do this are to go on a walk, watch a movie/ tv series, learn a new hobby, or 
something as simple as taking the time to make a nice breakfast. All these examples are a 
form of selfcare and a great way to reflect on ourselves. Also, there are some great apps for 
reflectingǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŀǇǇ ΨIŜŀŘǎǇŀŎŜΩΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ƎǳƛŘŜŘ ƳŜŘƛǘŀǘƛƻƴ 
sessions for free.
Its ok to feeldown but you should alwayshave a plan on how you are going to feel 

better. By Maille O'Toole


